

Meeting #10-38
September 26, 2019

**FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY
PANAMA CITY CAMPUS
THIRTY-EIGHTH STUDENT GOVERNMENT COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING**

Meeting #10-38

September 26, 2019

Call to Order: Pres. Bradley called the meeting to order at **7:54 PM**.

Pledge of Allegiance: Rep. Schweinsberg

Moment of Silence: Pres. Bradley

Roll Call of Members: Pres. Bradley

MEMBERS PRESENT: Billy Bradley, Melissa Adams, Braden Baumgardner, Cameron Conn, Kyle Greer, Brittany Kirke, Samuel Lamb, Sydnee O'Donnell, Lucy Rodriguez, Dylan Schweinsberg; Isabella Scott (Quorum met.)

MEMBERS ABSENT:

EXCUSED:

UNEXCUSED:

LATE:

LEFT EARLY:

LEAVE OF ABSENCE:

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: #10-38, September 26, 2019

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM MEETING #9-38, September 12, 2019

FACULTY/STAFF/AUDIENCE INTRODUCTIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Dr. Clark: I see some new faces here, welcome to the greatest Student Government Council on the planet! A few quick updates, thank you all for your efforts with the Housing Survey. Your efforts netted 733 completed surveys with 283 of those from FSU PC students representing 30.6 % and the other 450 came from GCSC students representing 9.6%. We desperately needed this to advance our efforts. We were trying to get this on the Board of Governor's October agenda, but we fell just a little bit short. We are now slated to be on their January agenda in order to present this project. The IBM Skills Academy was launched this past Monday in Tallahassee and the goal is to launch here in spring 2020. I want to thank Brittany (Kirke) for all of her efforts with homecoming. We are working on a Dean's Forum we haven't set a date yet, but it will an opportunity for all students to tell us whatever you want to tell us. We can't fix it if we don't know what the problems are or something that concerns you. It doesn't necessarily have to be a problem just something that we need to know to improve campus life. Dr. Clark then provided a copy of the latest draft of the Strategic Plan for the council's review and input.

Finance & Administration: No report.

Kayleigh Cosson, Student Engagement Coordinator: I want to thank Isabella, Sydnee and Cameron for helping me with the movie screen last night, it was a huge help. I also want to let you know that we are working with IT to get all of the computers, phones and the TV set-up. They are looking at having the floors and chairs cleaned in early October, I can't guarantee that it is kind of out of our hands, but once I get that information I will make sure you all get it so you will know when we can start having meetings over there. If you see any damage that may have been missed please let me or Danella know and we can put in a work order for it.

OFFICERS' REPORTS:

President Bradley: As you all know I created an SGC group in Outlook, not sure why it isn't sending notifications so we are going to look into that. In addition to that please make sure that your time is input correctly it is a constant issue and quite honestly I don't want to hear it from HR anymore. Meeting minutes, same thing, it's the law so please make sure they are done before every meeting, or Chair Report. Faculty outreach, I think that the most successful endeavor that we've had regarding trying to get to students is by going thru faculty. So if you have any kind of event you are planning from elections to homecoming to a programming event just try and speak with as many faculty members as possible and just ask them for assistance. I think that is really the best way to drive student turn-out. Last but not least if you ever need anything from any of us, me, Sam or Melissa or one another please speak directly to one another don't speak to somebody else about it that's a thing that can ruin a team dynamic.

President Pro Tempore Lamb: Just to bounce off of Billy with the meeting minutes I sent you guys an email, and the synopsis of it is yes, it's the law for the meeting minutes, but it is also a way for Billy, Melissa and I to check up on everyone to make sure everybody is going in the right direction, to see where people are at, and if we can help, or if things are overlapping and we can suggest collaboration or anything like that. I've been working with SABA, Melissa has taken over as Vice President, we've been working on getting the Yoga figured out for this campus and GCSC, and working on the Halloween Event. The Bylaw meeting will be at 7:00 PM in the Dean's Conference Room and then on Wednesday's of non SGC meeting weeks. The back wall of the DDS will be torn down soon the Dean has mentioned that he is working on it very shortly. I have a quote for the covered walkways, and I will probably bring it to the table at the next meeting for discussion. Business cards we have the proofs back and we should be getting those in soon, they look really nice. As far as the shirts, we are now waiting for two quotes; one with the shirt provided and one without. Billy, Melissa and I, because we want to be able to reach out to new students, are going to have some office hours just one hour for each of us on Thursdays for a 3 hour span so new students can speak to an SGC Officer.

Senator Adams: There is a SABA meeting tomorrow @ 2:00 PM at GCSC in the SGA Office. SABA meetings will alternate between our campus and GCSC when we are actually able to use our conference room. I will be meeting before the SABA meeting with Ms. Duval and Chaz Mullinax to hammer out the last of the Yoga negotiations and making sure we have a schedule going forward. I have been working with a committee for a forum type event for the LGBTQ+ Community that will be open to students and faculty. We are still working out the details with more information to come later. I had a meeting with representatives from the FSU PC Bookstore, Dan Nix and Jim Allen. For anyone that wasn't here last year we had some issues with the bookstore that we are continuing to have with people not being able to get books. We are working with them on how we can help each other. One of the things that we are going to do very widely is advertise that they will price match with Amazon. So people can actually get their books here and not have to wait.

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

A. Bill 10-38.A SGC Fall Elections Funding Request

An allocation not to exceed \$350.00 is approved from Sweepings Unallocated for Student Government Council (SGC) Fall 2019 Elections. The purpose of this allocation is to fund and provide food for the SGC Fall 2019 Elections period.

Bill: Rep. Baumgardner

Bill Seconded.

Bill Passed by Roll Call Vote: Melissa Adams (yes), Braden Baumgardner (abstained), Cameron Conn (abstained), Kyle Greer (yes), Brittany Kirke (yes), Samuel Lamb (yes), Sydnee O'Donnell (yes), Lucy Rodriguez (yes), Dylan Schweinsberg (yes); Isabella Scott (yes)

B. Bill 10-38.B Quidditch Club Funding Request

An allocation not to exceed \$3,420.00 is made from Sweepings Unallocated to RSO Quidditch Club. The purpose of this allocation is to fund memberships, uniforms, events and travel for the 2019-2020 fiscal year.

Bill: Rep. Greer

Bill Seconded.

Bill Passed by Roll Call Vote: Melissa Adams (yes), Braden Baumgardner (yes), Cameron Conn (yes), Kyle Greer (abstained), Brittany Kirke (abstained), Samuel Lamb (abstained), Sydnee O'Donnell (abstained), Lucy Rodriguez (yes), Dylan Schweinsberg (abstained); Isabella Scott (yes)

C. Homecoming T-shirts & Ticket Discussion:

Rep. Kirke updated council on the status of the homecoming budget. The original budget totaled \$9,050.00 with \$1,555.00 allocated for the bus charter, \$2,500.00 for football tickets, \$3,000.00 for fireworks; \$1,000.00 for Joy Saddler's RTE Class with a remaining balance of \$995.00. A discussion followed regarding the purchase of homecoming t-shirts.

For the Good of the Order:

Pro Temp Lamb – If you want to know what I am going to be doing I've outlined it in my Chair report and you are now all welcome to go see it in the binder. Other than that just please review our bylaws and write some notes down and come to the Bylaw meetings prepared. Have a great week.

Senator Adams – I want to remind everyone that an email went out a week or two ago about a Meet & Greet and team building with Tallahassee on October 13th that is a Sunday. I am expecting all of you to be there so please do whatever you can to make sure you are at this event. We will be doing something fun to get to know the Tallahassee SGA. SABA tomorrow at 2:00 PM. Please come in the morning to help get the office cleaned up.

Rep. Baumgardner – We have had a couple of meetings recently the Subcommittee meeting and the Candidate meeting this past Monday. Out of the 17 people we had apply, we had nine respond or show up in person so we have nine people running for five positions. Next week will begin campaigning. On the actual elections period, the 3 day window, the elections table will be open from 10:00 until 5:00 and since six people from council are running we are going to be extremely short staffed so I just request that anyone who is at all available please stop by the table so we don't have anyone continuously voting on the laptop.

Rep. Conn – If you see that I have messed up something on your flyer please send me a nasty email, yell at me or confront me in the hallway because I make mistakes!

Rep. Greer – Promo items are in the process of being ordered we had a few things with the logo that we are working on. I yield the rest of my time.

Rep. Kirke – How many of you are actually available to attend my meeting next Tuesday @ 3:30 in the DDS? If you are not able to attend this meeting please email me with your opinions, thoughts or concerns about everything that has been discussed tonight otherwise I will take it that your voice will not be counted.

Meeting #10-38
September 26, 2019

Rep. O'Donnell – Our Hurricane Dorian Drive should be starting next week so if you guys could raise awareness. Cameron is creating a Facebook fund raising page so direct people to our Facebook page for donations. The purse drive we have a box over here from Gulf Coast so promote that to everybody. Please bring in any old purses that you have for the box in the Holley and the SGC Office. There is a Special Needs Pageant that is happening on November 16th we would love to have members of the community come out for support. November 23rd is the date we are looking at for the St. Andrews clean up that is also outlined in my Chair report. Another potential event that I was thinking about is a reverse trick-or-treat where we all go to a Sr. Citizens home and we dress up and we give out candy.

Rep. Rodriguez – We are still on for the movie night on October 31st we will be watching Insidious. The Bingo Night has been moved to November 19th in the Lecture Hall; Christmas Karaoke is still going to be on December 3rd. This coming Monday, September 30th @ 7:30 PM we have our Ice Cream social if you are on SGC you need to be there; if you are a student I would love to see you there!

Rep. Schweinsberg – This past week I met with Chaz at Gulf Coast and toured all of their intramural facilities. I got some training on their scoreboard system so I can run the intramural basketball that starts next Wednesday night from 6:00 to 8:00. I also traveled to Tallahassee this past weekend and networked with some of the Tallahassee Senate and spoke with a few of them on the possibility of getting a PC Relations committee so our voices can be heard at a higher level in Tallahassee.

Rep. Scott – I have been working with Ms. Allison and we will be giving out three awards during homecoming. The faculty and staff will be voting and I will have more details as it gets closer. Ms. Allison will be sending out an email the first of next week or the week after and in time I will get together a small committee to help me with counting votes.

ADJOURNMENT: Rep. Schweinsberg moved for the meeting to adjourn. Motion was seconded.
The meeting adjourned at **10:06 PM.**